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MAYFIELD BOWLING

CLUB

ANNUAL REPORT

& 

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

FOR THE YEAR

ENDED

2013
MAYFIELD BOWLING CLUB CO-OP LTD

NOTICE OF MEETING

Members are advised that the ANNUAL MEETING will be held in the Clubhouse on Sunday, 4th August, 2013 at 10am.

BUSINESS

1.  
Reading and confirmation of Minutes of last Annual Meeting held on the 11th 
August, 2012.

2.  
To receive and adopt the Annual Report, Financial Statements and Auditor’s 
Report.
3.  Election of Officers and Directors.

4.  
To fix subscriptions for year 2014/2015.

5.  
Officers expense allowance.

6.  
Election of Returning Officer and Deputy Returning Officer.

7.  
Appointment of Delegates to N.D.B.A.

8.  
Appointment of Qualified Auditors.


The auditor Lee Renfrew has tendered his resignation. In accordance with the Co-operative Regulations the Board recommends the appointment of Mark Walmsley CA
9.  
Election of Selector or Selectors.

10.  
Election of Publicity Officer.

11.
General and Special Business of which due notice has been given.

MAYFIELD BOWLING CLUB CO-OP LTD

BOARD   OF DIRECTORS 2012/2013
PATRONS:   I McDermid
PRESIDENT:
F R Tester
SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT:  J Killian
VICE PRESIDENT:
C Wilson
HONORARY SECRETARY:     J Gallagher

HONORARY TREASURER:  A Hill
ASSISTANT SECRETARY: I McDermid
ASSISTANT TREASURER:   M Smolarz (Resigned)
DIRECTORS

R Laing; T Maher; R Lyddiard; T Cater; R Clarke; S Colley
GAMES SECRETARY:  S Colley 
DELEGATES TO N.D.B.A.: J Gallagher
ALTERNATE DELEGATES: M Abrook
GAMES CONTROLLER: S Colley
PUBLICITY OFFICER: S Colley
FLAG STEWARD:  Directors

RETURNING OFFICERS: B.Montague, D Carroll
COACH: M Abrook
AUDITOR:  Lee Thomas Renfrew ACA
PRESIDENTS REPORT

JULY, 2013
Dear Members,

Welcome to our Annual Meeting.  

It is very pleasing to report that we made a very good financial result for the year. Well done to everyone.
Our bowls results were not so good but there is always next year.

Once again the staff excelled themselves. We are very lucky to have such good staff. Thank you to Richard who retired- well done.

Once again our committee performed very well. Thank you to all. A big thank you to Jim Gallagher, Dave Carroll and Bruce Montague for the work they do, it would cost us plenty if we didn’t have them.
The outdoor staff – Mick and co – have done a great job considering the weather we have had. Thanks to James Gallagher for his contributions on the greens.

Thanks to all those who worked to help the club including Dianne and her bank of workers in the kitchen. No doubt Jim will thank Julie in the office – what a splendid job she does.

To all people, cleaning staff and anyone who worked for the betterment of the club I salute and thank you.

Finally, let us keep working together to make our club among the best in Newcastle

F R Tester

PRESIDENT

74TH ANNUAL REPORT
MAY, 2013
Gentlemen,



On behalf of the Chairman and Board Members, it is my pleasure to present the 74th Annual Report of Mayfield Bowling Club Co-Op Ltd, together with the financial statements for the year ended 31st May, 2013.

MEMBERSHIP


Membership now stands at 333 members comprising of 69 Full, 10 Honorary, 3 Life and 251 Social.

DIRECTORS



12 Directors meetings were held and attendances were as follows:-


President

R Tester


11

Hon. Secretary
J Gallagher


12

Hon. Treasurer
A Hill



11

Asst. Secretary
T Ward


  0 (Old Board)

Asst. Secretary
I McDermid


10


Asst. Treasurer
M Smolarz


  9 (Resigned 29/05/13)

Vice President
P Allen


  2 (Old Board) 
M Nicholls


  2 (Old Board)
          Vice President
J Killian


12 (2 as Asst. Treasurer)





C Wilson


11 (2 as Director)


Directors






R Laing


  9
T Willcox


0 (Old Board)
R Lyddiard


12
T Cater


11
T Maher


  9
R Clarke


10

Games Secretary
S Colley


10
CLUB HONOURS

Major Singles

D Harris
Minor Singles

G Thornton
Consistency Singles
T Perry
Club Pairs


T Wilcox , J L Stanley
Club Triples


N Malcolm, D Harris, K Fairhall (Snr)
Club Fours


M Nichols, D Screen, B Moore, R Laing
Handicap Pairs

C Huff, C Dibden


Patrons Triples



The Wes Burgess Shield was not contested
The Presentation Night was attended by N.D.B.A. Treasurer Alex Wright and his wife.  Congratulations to all our club champions and runners-up, and to all our members who participated in our club games and pennants.  Well done players.



I would like to thank Julie Magriplis for her help in making my position as Secretary a lot easier these past 12 months.
Thanks to our bar staff for their hard work behind the bar and I wish Richard all the very best on his retirement. To Michael Pink and to all the helpers on our greens and to Kim Hill I thank them for their help.
I would also like to thank President Ray, Treasurer Allan, my assistant Ian McDermid and all the Board of Directors for their support.
Jim Gallagher

Hon Secretary. 
TREASURERS REPORT

MAY, 2013
Members,



I have pleasure in submitting the Annual Financial Report of your club for the year ended 31st May, 2013.



This year the clubs trading situation has made a profit. Last year we made a net profit before provisions of $14,087, this year we made a net profit before provisions of $52,604.

Bar Trading Statements:


The bar trading statement shows a Gross Profit of $303,877 which was achieved from Sales of $653,996. Bar trading profit, after deducting direct expenses, is $145,757, an increase of $14,909 on last year’s bar trading profit. 

Poker Machine Operating Statement:

The operating statement reflects a net revenue this year of $224,429, up by
 $43,079 on last year’s figures.  The profit is up $43,731.

Keno Operating Profit:


The Keno operating statement discloses a trading profit of $32,726 after deducting direct expenses of $2,875 from commissions of $35,601
Bowls Trading Statement:


Income from bowls activities was $19,501 Less direct expenses of $109,571 leaving a trading loss of $90,070.  Last year was $85,766.

Profit and Loss Statement:


The profit and loss statement discloses a net profit of $32 after providing for total depreciation of $42,159 and employee entitlements of $10,413

Total income this year is $414,629 compared with last years $351,479 and total expenses are $362,025 compared to $337,392 last year.

Investments held with the Greater Building Society, totalled $454,502.
The clubs working account showed a cash balance of $16,812 whilst the Keno accounts showed a balance of $4,281.


I would like to thank Secretary Jim Gallagher and other directors for the assistance they have given me. 

Allan Hill
Honorary Treasurer
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